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Availability of a Waiver and 
Alternate Requirement for the 
CAPER for CPD Grant Programs 
in Response to the Spread of 
Coronavirus
The Office of Community Planning and Development's (CPD's) Acting Assistant 
Secretary John Gibbs released a memorandum authorizing and explaining a waiver of 
the regulatory requirement at 24 CFR 91.520(a), that within 90-days of the end of a 
jurisdiction’s program year a grantee shall submit to HUD a performance report known 
as the Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER). The 
CAPER is associated with several CPD grant programs.

View the Memo: Availability of a Waiver and Alternate Requirement for the CAPER for 
CPD Grant Programs in Response to the Spread of Coronavirus
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